
14th February 2020 

   Knypersley Rocks! 
Knypersley Rockstars for last week are… 

 Nursery             Amelia Beresford & Samuel Cartlidge 

 Busy Bees  Mason Court   

 Caterpillars  Elijah Hatch-Fryer 

 Class 2   Ava Mountford 

 Class 3   Keenan McCann-Jones 

 Class 4   Kai Rigby 

 Class 5   Henry Reynolds  

 Class 6   Miley Tellwright 

 Class 7   Lukas Wergasow 

 Class 8   Isla Heath  

 Class 9   Alfie Booth 

 

This week we are looking for Rockstars who can stay safe online.... 

 

Thank you so much for making Knypersley the best place to be!  

 Diary Dates 

February Dates 

24th February 

School Closed to Pupils—Staff Only 

25th February  

Pupils return to School 

26th, 27th and 28th February 

Standon Bowers Trip 

27th February  

Year 1 Phonics Parent Workshop—9am 

and 6pm 

March Dates 

3rd March 

Class 3 Assembly—Parents Invited 

4th March 

World Maths Day 

Year 2 SATS Parent Workshop 

5th March—9.15am 

Creative Caterpillars Assembly—

Parents Invited 

10th March 

Busy Bees Assembly—Parents Invited 

12th March 

Class 7 Assembly—Parents Invited 

14th March 

Class 4 Assembly—Parents Invited 

17th March 

Year 4 Kwik Sticks @ Leisure Centre 

18th March 

Daffodil Service with Year 4—Parents 

Invited 

19th March 

Class 5 Assembly—Parents Invited  

25th March 

Year 2 Change for Life @ Leisure  

Centre—1.15pm 

Holiday lists and important dates have all 

been updated and are available on our 

website. 

www.knypersley.staffs.sch.uk/calendar  

Any upcoming events can be found on the 

Knypersley calendar on our website. 

 

Another half term comes to a close! Where has it 
gone? We have such a lot to celebrate with the 
amazing Inspire dance show, the superb Young    

Voices concert as well as new skills gained both in 
school and in the vast array of out of school clubs 
that our children attend. We are so proud of our children and all of 

the talents they display. Well done to Class 2 for a Roarasurus        
assembly this week, we hope that parents enjoyed watching the     

children shine with confidence and enthusiasm. I would like to thank 
all the staff for their dedication and hard work in providing the very 
best learning opportunities for our children. The tweets demonstrate 

the fun and enjoyment that the children experience during their     
lessons. We hope you enjoy your break and look forward to  opening 

our doors again to you on  
TUESDAY 25th February at 8:45am  

Attendance 

 

Busy Bees    94.7% Class 5 96.4% 

Caterpillars   97.0% Class 6 95.2% 

Class 2          95.4% Class 7 95.5% 

Class 3          97.3% Class 8 94.0% 

Class 4  96.0% Class 9 97.0% 

Last week’s winners were  

Class 3 with 97.3% 

FANTASTIC AND  WELL DONE  

Whole School Attendance  95.9%  

School target — 96.5% 

 

Please check our website and 
twitter for more news, dates 
and updates through the week 
at @KnypersleyFirst or 
www.knypersley.staffs.sch.uk  

Early Years Easter Bonnet Parade 

 

Nursery and Reception will be 
holding their Easter Bonnet Parade 
on Wednesday 1st April at 
9.15am. 

All parents are invited to this   
parade. 

Further details will follow after 
half term.  

Thank you. 



Worker of the Week 

Busy Bees  Oliver Brookes  

Caterpillars  Pippa Hepworth 

Class 2   Hollie Barlow  

Class 3   Lydia Capon 

Class 4   Rohan Knapper 

Class 5   Jenson Pelacyk   

Class 6   Etti Gordon 

Class 7   Darcey Cotterill 

Class 8   Freddie Cockerton 

Class 9   All of Class 9 

 

Achiever of the Week 

Busy Bees  Sullivan Creasey  

Creative Caterpillars Summer Bullock-Cowan 

Class 2   Mia Hepworth 

Class 3   All of Class 3 

Class 4   Eden Short 

Class 5   All of Class 5   

Class 6   Bethany Cloney 

Class 7   Faye Mitchell  

Class 8   Meghan Jukes 

Class 9   Eva Breakwell 

Congratualations 

Busy Bees The Whole Class 

Caterpillars Daisy Stewart  

Class 2  Mia Hepworth  

Class 3  Billy Barker 

Class 4  Eden Short  

Class 5  Fletcher Galley 

Class 6  Etti Gordon 

Class 7  Ewan Shields  

Class 8  Caleb Brown 

Class 9  Scarlet Pender 

Lunchtime Merit Award 

The Whole School 

  

Lunchtime Stars Celebrate Good Times!  

     House points 

          Congratulations to Air 

Fire  425  Water  419  

Air  433  Earth  390  

Keep up the good work everyone!  

Parking around school 

Just another polite reminder to ask you to kindly 
consider our neighbours when bringing your children 
to school and collecting at the end of the school day. 

We have had a number of incidents whereby our neighbours 
have not been able to leave/enter their own driveways due 
to inconsiderate parking. 

The church car park is available most days during the  

following times 8.30am to 9am and 3.00pm to 3.30pm to 
support. Thank you.  

We are on Week 3 of the school dinner menu next week. 

Important Date for your Diary 

On the 7th May our school will be used as a Polling 

Station for the Police and Crime Commissioner    

Elections. 

School will be closed to all children on this day and 

re-open after the Bank Holiday on Monday 11th 

May. 

Overall Winners for Term 

Congratulations to Class 6 who are the overall  

winners for Attendance this half term. 

The children have chosen to have a Non-Uniform. More 

details to follow. 

Congratulations to Water who are the overall winners 

for House Points. 

Water have chosen to have a Forest School experience 

on FRIDAY 28th February in the afternoon  

Keep up the good work everyone into the next term.   

Thank you. 

Plea from Nursery Staff 

If you have any unwanted wallpaper that our Nursery 
children can use for their latest topics. It would be 
appreciated. 

Thank you from all the Nursery. 

Inspire Dance 

Amazing performance from all of our 

Inspire dancers. We are so proud of you! 

Well done to all of the Biddulph schools. 

Also a big Knypersley thank you to Miss 

Kaminskas, Mrs Jervis and Mrs Swift who helped 

with the children every Monday after school. 


